
Monday June 8th, 1964 

The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was held on 
Monday June 8th, 1964 with all members present. Bro. George 
Griffin read from the Bible the 27th Psalm. After which Bro. 
George Ambrose led in prayer. Bro. Charles MacPherson then 
read the minutes of the previous meeting, and they were accept( 
as read. A report was then given us by our Treasurer Bro. Dron 
as to the finances of the church, and they were accepted as 
read with a vote of thanks to our Bro. 

Bro. George Ambrose then gave us a report of the House 
Committee as what had to be done. After some discussion about 
the back of the church on Brandywine St. a motion was made by 
Bro. Dron and seconded by Bro. Griffin, that we get at least 
two estimates for the curbing on Brandywine St. on which the 
fence is to be erected on. 

The Board of Trustees by common consent agreed to have the 
same man put up the fence as before. The Board felt that the 
one on 18th St. was very satisfactory. The man is Pat Neale of 
Landisville N. J. 

r.) Pastor Roberson then made a motion seconded by Bro. Thomas 
Griffith, that we have the fence come up to and include the 
door of the Mens Bible Class on Brandywine St. 

A motion was made by Pastor Roberson and seconded by Bro. Georg 
Ambrose that the Board of Trustees purchase a typewriter for 
Bro. MacPherson. Bro. Roberson to contact Bro. Wander about one 

The Board of Trustees agreed by common consent to give $100.00 
dollars to Northeast Bible Institute that Pastor Roberson had 
pledged. 

Bro. George Griffin made a motion and it was seconded by Bro. 
Dron that we cut the Petty Cash money from 4300.00 dollars 
back to ca00.00 dollars, motion carried. 

A motion was made by Pastor Roberson and seconded by Bro. Heint 
that we cancel the contract on the Pipe Organ as it is very 
rarely played, and the Board felt it is a waste of money. Which 
is $100.00 dollars a year for servicing it. Bro. MacPherson 
to get a letter off to Mr. Boyer. 

The matter of air conditioners came up and the rooms were visit 
by members of the Board. The members of the Board felt one 
should go into Sister Wallen's room and a bigger one in the 
auditorium on the second floor of the Sunday School. Pastor 



Roberson made a motion seconded by Bro. George Ambrose that we get 
an estimate at once and report back to the Board. Motion was carried. 

Pastor Roberson then brought before the Board the matter of papering 
and painting of the Parsonage inside. Bathroom paper is dirty, center 
arch and hallway paper dirty. House Committee to visit the Parsonage 
to see what has to be done and report back to the Board. 

A motion was made to ajourn and Bro. Thomas Griffith closed in prayer. 

Charles MacPherson 
Secretary 


